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A Prayer For Our Church 

Heavenly Father, in every age, 
you have been our refuge. 
Yet again and still, we stand before you 
asking for your protection on your Holy Church. 
We place our Church in your hands, 
for without you we can do nothing. 
May Jesus, our High Priest and true compass, 
continue to lead her in every thought and action 
to be an instrument of justice, 
a source of consolation, a sacrament of unity,  
and a manifestation of your faithful covenant.  
For the victims of abuse and their families, 
pour out your healing and your peace. 
For the leaders of your Church, 
pour out your Spirit to guide them and  
inspire their decisions.  
For those who have followed your call to serve you and your 
people in holiness, sustain them by your grace. 
For all the faithful who are searching for answers, embrace them 
with your love, restore their trust, console them with your clear 
Gospel message, and  renew them with your sacraments. 
We ask this in the name of your Son and our Brother, and 
through the Holy Spirit, who lives and reigns with you forever 
and ever.                                                                                   
Amen. 

ACT OF SPIRITUAL COMMUNION                                                       
My Jesus,  
I believe that You are present in the Most Holy Sacrament.  
I love You above all things,  
and I desire to receive You into my soul.  
Since I cannot at this moment receive You sacramentally,  
come at least spiritually into my heart.  
I embrace You as if You were already there  
and unite myself wholly to You.  
Never permit me to be separated from You. Amen. 

THE PARISH OFFICES WILL BE CLOSED                                
ON WEDNESDAY, NOVEMBER 11,                                                         
IN OBSERVANCE OF VETERANS DAY.                                                                                                              

Entrance Song:                                                                 

Come, Holy Ghost 

Come, Holy Ghost, Creator blest,                                                                            
And in our hearts take up Thy rest; 
Come with thy grace and heav'nly aid                                                                         
to fill our hearts which thou hast made, 
To fill our hearts which Thou has made. 
 
Text: Veni Creator Spiritus; attr. to Rabanus Marcus, 775-856.  
Tune: LAMBILLOTTE, LM; Louis Lambillotte, SJ 1796-1855,  
harm. by Richard Proulx, 1937-2010, (c) 1986 GIA Publications, Inc. 

Recessional Song: Christ Be Our Light                                                             

Longing for light, we wait in darkness  
Longing for truth, we turn to You. 
Make us Your own, Your holy people 
Light for the world to see. 
                                                                                                
Refrain: Christ, be our light! 
Shine in our hearts. 
Shine through the darkness. 
Christ, be our light! 
Shine in Your church gathered today. 

                                                                                          
Text and music, Bernadette Farrell c. 1993,2000,                               
Published by OCP 



Saturday, November 7 

4:00 PM 

All Souls Novena 
 

Sunday,  November 8 

8:00 AM 

All Souls Novena 

The Parishioners                            
of Holy Ghost, 

living and deceased.                             
 

10:30 AM     
                                                         

All Souls Novena 

Paul Jungel  

 

Monday, November 9 

All Souls Novena 

 
Tuesday, November 10 

All Souls Novena 
 
                                            

Wednesday, November 11 

Raymond Kolinski 
 
 

Thursday, November 12 

Pasqua Rotondi 

 

 

Our Sanctuary Lamp                                           

Our sanctuary lamp is a 7-day candle that is always lit above 
the tabernacle. If you would like to contribute $20 to the cost 
of the weekly candle we will include an acknowledgement in 
the bulletin. You are also welcome to make the donation in 
memory of a loved one. You may mail your request with your 
contribution to: Holy Ghost Church at  254 N Wood Dale Road, 
Wood Dale IL 60191. Names will be printed in the bulletin in 
the order in which they are received.    

Food for the Banquet                                                           

A beautiful way to honor your loved ones, living or deceased,             
is through providing Food for the Banquet. You may mail your 
request with your $50 contribution to Holy Ghost Church at                
254 N Wood Dale Road, Wood Dale IL 60191.                                 
Please include your choice of date from the list below.                        

 

The following dates are open for donations:                                    

December 5/6 

January 2/3, 9/10, 16/17, 23/24 

February 6/7, 13/14, 20/21, 27/28 
 

 

 

 

To view Father Johnôs Sunday Mass 
visit: www.holyghostparish.org 

A link will also be provided by email.                                                            
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LET US PRAY FOR THE SICK OF OUR PARISH 

Thomas A. Bacci         
 
Cara Bartucci 
 
Rosemary Berg 
 
Cecile Cigler 
                                                      
John Condeles 
 
James Cumo 
 
John Cunningham 
 
Philip Giancola 
 
Jenny Kilmer 
 
Clara Landini 
 
Marlene Leonardi 
 
Paolo Losecco 
 
Tommy McTighe 
 

Wendell Meyer 
 
Laverne Peterson 
 
Bonnie Porter 
 
Joel Rivera 
 
John Rossi 
 
Courtney Serafine 
 
Wanda Slupik 
                                                     
Sandy Sobieski 
 
Joyce Swearingen 
 
Jackie Vanjoske 
 
Carol Williams 
 
Jim Wright 
 
Joe Yello 

Please Be Kind and Merciful to those in need. A mailing   
has been sent to all parishioners who have not yet made            
a gift to the Catholic Ministries Annual Appeal (CMAA). 
Please prayerfully consider supporting the CMAA, if your 
means allow. The CMAA helps our parish and the Diocese 
of Joliet to  provide vital ministries, programs and services 
to support our friends and neighbors in need, especially 
during these unprecedented times.                                                                     
Our parish goal is $57,500 and to date we have received 
$50,130. Thank you for your support! 

We truly appreciate your continued support of your donations 
through our website, the app, and through the U.S. mail.                       

God Bless You! 
Contributions may also be dropped off at                                  
the parish office between 8 AM and noon                              

Monday through Thursday and until 11:30 AM on Friday. 

From The Kuczaj & Brzeczek Families                 

In Memory of Deceased Family Members  



AIR FORCE: 

LT COL Anthony Calabrese 

LT COL Patty Calabrese 

MAJ Mary Dones  

1st LT Joseph Piscopo 

2nd LT Joshua Jalowiec  

SSGT Robert W. Dones 

SSGT Timothy Latvis 

ARMY: 

COL Jeffrey K. Klotz 

LTC Robert Bowen 

LTC Grace Gallagher 

CWO4 Anderson Mann 

PVT Steven Badgley 

PVT Ian Schauchuk 

COAST GUARD: 

CPO Dale Janetka 

MARINE CORPS: 

CAPT Edward W. Miller 

LCPL David Lozeau 

PFC Charlie Golowacz 

PVT Cameron Andresen 

PVT John Rowley 

PVT Billy Termine 

Peter Bush 

NAVY:  

CAPT Thomas Zwolfer 

LT Nicholas Lucania 

ENS Matthew Starsiak 

Ryan James Ruizol 

Pray for Our Military 
Lord, hold our troops in your loving hands.                                          

Protect them as they protect us.                                                         
Bless them and their families for the selfless acts                                             
they perform for us in our time of need.  Amen. 

 

During the month of November, we pray for ALL SOULS.                               
Good and faithful God, 

you have given us so many people in our lives 
that have given us joy and solace. 
On this day we ask you to remember 

our dearly departed. 
Keep them close to you as we all wait 
for that day when we all will come 
and worship in your presence. 
We ask this through your Son, 
Jesus Christ our Lord. 

Amen. 

Blessing of Veterans 
 
There are so many veterans in our country now. It used  
to be that veterans were a small contingency in our       
communities. It did not take that much effort to care for 
and, once a year, thank them. Now, however, with so 
many wars in violent parts of the world, there are more 
veterans than we can compassionately care for. There are 
many men and women who come back from the service 
who are wounded for life, either physically, mentally, or 
emotionally. On this Veterans Day, let us remember those 
who have served our country, but more than remember, 
let us redouble our efforts to care for those still with us. 
 
Let us pray... 
Good and gracious God, 
you do not condone war. 
Help us to understand the cause of war 
and work toward alleviating it 
from the face of the earth you created. 
 
We ask you to bless the veterans of our country, 
but also to bless the veterans of our enemies too. 
War is the ultimate failure on our part 
to see the needs of our neighbor. 
Let us remember that our neighbor is our brother. 
 
We ask this in the name of Jesus, 
our brother and Savior. 
Amen. 



SCRIP                                     
Since we are unable to congregate in the narthex, we will accept 
drop off orders, along with payment, in a box located on the              
Welcome Center on Saturdays and Sundays before and after Mass, 
and in the entryway weekdays during office hours (Monday through 
Thursday 8:00 AM-4:00 PM; Friday  8-11:30 AM).                              
Orders must be prepared beforehand and ready to drop in the box. 
Scrip forms can be found on the parish website:                         
http://www.holyghostparish.org/scrip.   
 
Did you know you can order and pay online at 
www.shopwithscrip.com?  
 
The website recently started accepting credit cards for even easier 
ordering! There are many options for e-gift cards, or you can order 
physical cards to have delivered with the next program order.   
Physical and online orders received by Sunday at noon will be            
available for pickup in the church office on the following Thursday 
between the hours of 12:00 and 2:00 PM. If you are unable to make 
it to the scheduled pickup time, arrangements may be made by  
contacting Carolyn Niehoff at: carolyn@holyghostparish.org.  

SCRIP 

In memory of our faithful departed loved ones, we are offering blessed candles for your 

home.  

There is a designated place on the candle that you may personalize, if you choose to do so.  

A permanent marker works well.  

If you would like to purchase a blessed candle for $8, please contact the parish office by 

phone at  630 -860-2975 or by email at: joni@holyghostparish.org  

 

Please provide your name, your contact information and the number of  candles requested.  

When the candles have been packaged, you will be contacted with pick up information . 

From: CORE (Holy Ghostôs Christian Outreach Effort) 

To: Holy Ghost Parishioners 

Subject: CORE Funds 

 
Because of your generosity, CORE has been able to respond to the needs of local residents. In addition, 
CORE has donated to agencies, whose mission is to minister to those in need in DuPage County. They             
include the Bensenville/Wood Dale Food Pantry; the WD Community Church with PADS expenses before  
covid-19 lockdown and then with their food pantry; Catholic Charities, especially with their DuPage back           
to school fair; PADS headquarters with the need to house their clients ñin-placeò because of the covid-19    
lockdown. 
 
CORE is now working on the annual Thanksgiving and Christmas ñfood basketò program. We will be using  
the SCRIP program which will allow us to provide the means for all of the recipients on our basket list to   
purchase holiday food.  Your continued support of CORE will allow us to purchase the gift cards through 
SCRIP.  
 

We are cancelling the Giving Tree portion, which was a difficult decision.                                                                

Thank you for your continued support for CORE.                                                                                                        
By so doing you help CORE to minister to those in need. 

God bless you and keep you safe.   

http://www.holyghostparish.org/scrip
http://www.shopwithscrip.com
carolyn@holyghostparish.org
mailto:joni@holyghostparish.org


DISCIPLES MAKING DISCIPLES  

                                                        
PLEASE JOIN THE KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS                                                                                          
AND THE COUNCIL OF CATHOLIC WOMEN FOR                   

HOLY HOUR  

TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 24 AT 7PM 
 

PLEASE REGISTER AT 
holyghostparish.org 

THROUGH THE SIGN UP GENIUS                                                                                                   
OR BY CONTACTING      

FRANNIE AT 630-766-4508 
                            

COME AND SPEND AN HOUR WITH JESUS!  

PRESENTATION SERIES 
Eastern DuPage Deanery 

 
Join Us via Zoom as We Welcome 
Fr. David Mowry as he presents 

FINDING HOPE 
 

2020 has been a difficult year.                                                                            
At times, we may even have difficulty finding hope. 

How can we keep going? 
Where does our strength come from? 
Do we even dare to ask about the future? 

Join Fr. David Mowry for an evening of discovering a strong hope that carries us into the future                                                 
and comes from the strangest of places. 

 
Fr. David Mowry is a priest of the Diocese of Joliet. Growing up in Glen Ellyn, he first heard the call to priesthood while 
he was a junior in high school. Ordained in 2013, he served as parochial vicar at Immaculate Conception Parish in 
Elmhurst and then at St. Mary Immaculate Parish in Plainfield. His preaching and teaching focuses on bridging the            
distance between the world of the Bible with the world of ordinary life. He loves to explore how the stories in our lives ï 
from daily life to movies, from history to fiction ï speak of Jesus and the promise of salvation. He currently serves as 
instructor of homiletics at the University of St. Mary of the Lake/Mundelein Seminary. 
 

This presentation will take place on November 19th from 7:00 pm ï 8:00 pm.  
 

Registration is required.  
Please go to easterndupagedeanery.org to sign up by filling out a very short form 

 
Dial-in information will be sent before the presentation to all who are registered. Cameras are optional. 

Ongoing Bible Series: We continue this week with Dr. Joan Gorski presenting two session on the Introduction to the    
Old Testament. They will be posted on our website (www.holyghostparish.org) the week of November 10th and 17th.      
If you are unable to copy the handouts, please contact the main office for a copy: 630-860-2975 If you do not have    
access to the internet or have a computer, please call Susan to register to attend on campus. Handouts will be copied 
for this group. The group will meet on Tuesdays at 11am Nov. 10. Masks will be required. To be part of the group, be 
sure to register: 630-860-3691. 

Advent Morning of Reflection: Save Saturday, December 5 from 9:15-11:30am in the Koinonia Room. This will be a 
prayerful addition to your Advent journey. Register with Fran: 630-766-4508 to attend. 

Missionary Discipleship: Are you ready to answer your call to ñGOò and make disciples. Contact Susan to attend with a 
small group or one on one. 

Spiritual Direction: During Advent, spiritual direction will be offered at no charge to interested parishioners by Mary Lally 
and Susan Tutaj. Call 630-860-3691 to request a spiritual director. This is one on one so the date and time will be              
mutually agreed upon. 

Susan Tutaj, Coordinator of Discipleship                                                                                                
stutaj@holyghostparish.org  630-860-3691 




